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Friends of SDPB is wrapping up another fiscal year. Here are some of the highlights: 
The Friends team, after 14 months of transition, is finally back to fully staffed. The end of FY23 and FY24 saw three departures, two retirements and one person who took a career step forward. Unfortunately, all three of those people were on the donor contact based fundraising team, not in operations, so the transition effected revenue. 
Early fall 2023 we welcomed Molly Broin to work with Mid-Level donors and On-Air Fundraising. This program generates between $450-$500,000 annually and is a growing segment of our database. We say, mid-level giving as gifts between $500 and $2,499. Molly brings boundless energy to the team.
This winter we welcomed Val Simpson who replaces Carol Johnson West River. Val is very prominent in the Rapid City community, but new to this side of philanthropy. We knew that we had to make a splashy hire West River to fill the sizable hole Carol’s retirement left. In the spring we welcomed Wade Gemar as her counterpart in Sioux Falls. Wade comes highly regarded from a recruitment position at Sanford Health and Augustana University.  Both Val and Wade are out and about in the community working with donors. We need to let this team grow and be fostered. The goals for this group are quite high, around $1.2 million in revenue, about half of which is already identified. 
Staffing transition, even when anticipated, is a disruption. On the leadership giving team in particular, we are behind what our goal is and will have to work hard to catch up. 
Corporate Support (formerly underwriting) continues to be a strong suit for SDPB. The corporate team raised $1.2 million in FY24, this is a record high exceeding FY23’s $1.12M. The team identified four new SDPB Sports and Fine Arts packages to sell in FY25, so that team is very bullish on FY25. Eric Erickson, Jennifer Adler, and Laura Rasmussen (formerly Ptacek) have formed a cohesive team that is very focused on their revenue goal and holding the line on expenses. 
Overall, we are still wrapping up our FY24 numbers, but the preliminary financials show us having raised $4,146,473 against a goal of $4,778,000. $471,000 of that difference is deferring endowment distributions for use in FY25. The remainder is largely due to lagging Leadership Giving revenues due to the staff transition.
Friends is relieved to see the costs of the one-time projects winding down. In FY24 we had expenses for the Mitchell Area Tower, the SDPB Rebrand, and the Black Hills Studio Renovation. This put a lot of stress on the organization’s finances, and we look forward to a more level-set year. 
In October the Friends Board will look to complete a strategy session and a strategic plan. The primary goal of this plan will be to generate more revenue, while keeping expenses flat, and deliver additional dollars to more fully fund the activities of the SDPB Network. The Friends of SDPB FY24 audit is on schedule for approval at the October board meeting. 
